EUROPEAN COMMISSION



Brussels, 14.2.2022 C(2022) 979 final

Dear Chair,

The Commission would like to thank the Seimas for its Opinion on the Commission work programme for 2022 "Making Europe stronger together" {COM(2021) 645 final}.

It has carefully considered the priorities of the Seimas and welcomes the fact that the vast majority of new initiatives under the 2022 work programme are assessed as highly relevant or relevant by the Seimas.

The Commission equally welcomes that the Seimas agrees with the policy priorities underpinning the Commission work programme, ranging from emerging stronger and more resilient from the COVID-19 crisis, pursuing the twin green and digital transitions, strengthening the EU's unique social market economy, to building partnerships around the world and defending our fundamental values.

It also appreciates the Seimas' continued support for delivery on the six headline ambitions outlined in the Political Guidelines of President von der Leyen.

The Commission looks forward to continuing the political dialogue with the Seimas in the future.

Yours faithfully,

Maroš Šefčovič Vice-President

Radvilė MORKUNAITE-MIKULENIENE Chair of the Committee on European Affairs Gedimino pr. 53 LT – 01109 VILNIUS

cc. Viktorija ČMILYTĖ-NIELSEN President of the Seimas Gedimino pr. 53 LT – 01109 VILNIUS